Mr. J. Chauhan. 43 Nayland Court Marketplace Romford Essex RM1 3EF

24th September 2013

Reference: Hush Nightclub



Dear Sir/Madam,

I would like my comments and concerns regarding Hush Nightclub to be taken into account at the licence review hearing.

I have lived at this address for the past eight years almost opposite the venue and I have experienced a number of issues regarding noise nuisance when the club was under the previous ownership under the name Edge. Since this venue has changed hands there have been a number of occasions when the doors have been left open until 4am which allows the music and noise from within the club to escape into the marketplace. Although not as loud as previously it is still audible from my flat and has an effect on my ability to sleep.

A greater issue is that there appears to be no control whatsoever by the management and door staff of their customers outside the premises. There is often very loud shouting, swearing and noise directly outside the venue until 4am and in some cases until 5am. On occasions there have been customers of the venue playing loud music in their cars after the venue has closed at 4am.

I would like to point out that there is only one other venue near Hush, the Bull pub, which closes at 12 midnight and after that the marketplace is mainly quiet and due to the nature of the area the noise emanating from within the club and around the venue is magnified.

I would like to recommend that the venue closes its doors at all times accept for entry or exit and they display clearly visible signs outside the club requesting patrons to keep quiet in respect of the environment and that door staff and management make a concerted effort to keep the noise down. If necessary they should refuse re-entry to anyone who ignores these requests. Marc Gasson is aware of these issues as I sent him an email with my concerns on 10th October 2013.

Obviously any incident outside the venue causes grave concerns that maybe the club is attracting the wrong type of custom and with most of the policing in the South Street area if not stopped at an early stage then will this venue become a magnet for more trouble and noise.

Best regards,

Jay Chauhan.

Arthur Hunt

From:

Mark Dale <markdale@rocketmail.com>

Sent:

25 September 2013 18:29

To:

Licensing

Subject:

Hush Nightclub

Dear Sir / Madam,

I understand from the notice outside the above mentioned club, that the License for these premises is under review.

I live opposite the club in Nayland Court and my terrace overlooks the market and the club. The noise from the club can be intrusive. We used to get telephone calls from Havering Noise Pollution Team, but this stopped some months ago. We also have a problem with the patrons of Hush in the market shouting at each other and remaining in the area once the club has closed. When Hush was known as the Edge, I had asked the door supervisors if they can try and keep the noise down from the patrons, they said they didn't have the authority. The club needs to realise that this is now a partially residential area and the residents of Nayland Court deserve not to have their sleep disturbed. Also some residents, that reside in properties overlooking the club, have young children staying with them at weekends. It's not fair on these children that sleep is disturbed by the club.

With this in mind, I welcome this review on the club's license.

I'll be happy to discuss anything mentioned in the e-mail.

Kind Regards

Mark Dale 61 Nayland Court Market Place Romford Essex RM1 3EF

Arthur Hunt

From:

Sent: 25 September 2013 10:56 To: Licensing Subject: Re: Hush club romford Max hurst Natalie lister 58 nayland court Sent from my iPhone On 25 Sep 2013, at 08:00, Licensing < Licensing@havering.gov.uk > wrote: > Dear Sender > Could I ask that you provide your name and contact details, as we are unable to accept anonymous representations. > Thank you > Arthur Hunt > Licensing Officer > London Borough of Havering | Public Protection Mercury House, > Mercury Gardens, Romford, RM1 3SL > t: 01708 433585 > > -----Original Message-----> From: Natalie [mailto:nlister7@gmail.com] > Sent: 24 September 2013 18:23 > To: Licensing > Subject: Hush club romford > > I am sending you a message regarding the club hush in Romford market. > Every weekend this club causes nothing but noise and aggravation. Me > and my partner are kept up every Saturday. Only a few weeks ago we > watched through our window a male being assorted out who had earlier > been stabbed. The whole of the market was blocked by 9!! Police cars > and an ambulance. The noise carried on for hours as gangs were hanging > around shouting and discarding rubbish on the floor. We noticed the > club was closed for a while, however the whole of the complex soon new > when it had re-opened!! Last Saturday me my partner again was kept > awake by shouting and fighting. Cars were in the market place till > past 5.30am. When I looked out my window there was a group of cars > sitting there with loud music blasting and their car doors open.this > club brings nothing but trouble and the wrong type of people to the > area, they have no respect for the local residents and none what so > ever for the area. The club also doesn't seem to respect the level of

Natalie <nlister7@gmail.com>

> noise created from these people once upon leaving.we would kindly

- > appreciate something to be done about this as its becoming a huge
- > problem for the residents and the area! Number 58 nayland court

> >

- > This document is strictly confidential and is intended only for use by the addressee.
- > If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or other action taken in reliance of the information contained in this e-mail is strictly prohibited.
- > Any views expressed by the sender of this message are not necessarily those of the London Borough of Havering.
- > If you have received this transmission in error, please use the reply function to tell us and then permanently delete what you have received.
- > This email was scanned for viruses by the London Borough of Havering anti-virus services and on leaving the Authority was found to be virus free.
- > Please note: Incoming and outgoing e-mail messages are routinely monitored for compliance with our policy on the use of electronic communications.

>